
Hobart High School 

Volume 4,  Issue 10 June 2013 Page 1 S C H O O L  C I T Y  O F  H O B A R T  

SUMMERTIME 

The School City of Hobart does not discriminate on the basis of race, creed, sex, color, national origin, religion, age,  

sexual  orientation, marital status, genetic information or disability, including limited English proficiency. 
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Upcoming Dates 

There are many options when preparing for the ACT over the summer. 

The summer allows students to study for the ACT exam without having to 

worry about homework. A great option in preparing for the ACT is to 

stop at the Hobart or Lake County Public Library. Both libraries will have 

available resource and practice tests for the ACT. Students, if you do not 

want to mess with carrying around books this summer, check out the 

ACT prep apps for your iPad, iPhone, or Android. Most of the apps for 

ACT prep are free or cost under $10.00. Also, students can go  

directly to the ACT website at http://www.actstudent.org/testprep/ for 

valuable resources. There are questions of the day, practice questions, 

and a prep guide to help students be successful. Students make use of 

summertime to do the best you can on the ACT during the 2013-2014 

school year. 

Hobart High School will be well represented at the IHSAA State  
Championship Track Meet.  Athletes participating include: Kimmy  
Bigbie, Celena Guerrero, Cailin Trezak, Mindy Whidden, Brent Dunn, 
Renaldo Erving, John Petroskey, Ernie Ray, Nick Stack, Matt Stewart, 
Gerald Valenzuela, and Steven Viator. These student athletes will make  
Hobart High School very proud. We would like to also  
recognize the track coaches this year - Ty Artherhults, Mike Black, 
Justine Verbich, Craig Osika, and Steve Balash for doing an  
outstanding job!!!   

Scholarships Available:  
 Braces for All Ages Scholarship  Amount: $500.00 

Deadline: Monday, June 3, 2013 

Northwest Indiana Hispanic Chamber of Commerce Scholarship 

Amount:  Four $500 scholarships are available 

Deadline: Saturday, July 13, 2013 

I.B.E.W. Local Union #697 Dependent Children Scholarship 

Requirements: High school senior whose parent is a member  
of I.B.E.W. Local Union #597 

How to Apply: To get an application, students must call the Local Union #597 office at 844-6386.  

http://www.google.com/imgres?q=act+exam&um=1&hl=en&biw=1440&bih=783&tbm=isch&tbnid=6eCpkQP1mNLaVM:&imgrefurl=http://www.pkwy.k12.mo.us/news/story.cfm%3FID%3D60A16F4F-071B-1C13-E4A28B9E21790DA6&imgurl=http://www.pkwy.k12.mo.us/enews/image/ACT_logo.gif&w=666&h=
http://www.actstudent.org/testprep/
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2013 World Languages Honorary 

The World Languages Department at Hobart High School recently announced the members of the 2013 World 

Languages Honorary.  Students selected for membership are third, fourth, and fifth year French, German, and 

Spanish students who have maintained a minimum of a 3.8 grade point average in their language courses.  To  

recognize their accomplishments, the members received certificates during a cake and cappuccino reception. 

JROTC Cadet Award Banquet Showcases Leaders 

Hobart Brickie JROTC recently gathered for their 7th annual cadet award banquet. Over 500 cadets and guests shared an Italian dinner and 
celebrated a year of cadet success with 28 different awards. Award categories include local and national fitness, academic, leadership, and 

character awards. 

Jimmy Madson and Kaylee Gubricky earned the top fitness awards. Kaylee doubled up earning the top academic award with a 4.0+ cumulative 
GPA. In fact, 6 other cadets, Kirsten Carlson, Elizabeth Gaines, Kathleen Gaines, Marc Lind, Nolan O’Brien and Josette Torres, also earned 
awards for 4.0 or higher GPA, 21 for a cumulative 3.0 or higher, and 40 earned Honor Roll status with a semester GPA of 3.0 or highter. Seven 

cadets earned Perfect Attendance awards with no absences or tardies all year. 

Sixteen cadets earned awards for over 100 hours of volunteer service so far during their high school career. Twenty volunteered over 200 

hours, and Jacob Hall exceeded 450 hours of volunteer service during his high school career! 

Twenty-three cadets were recognized by local and national academic, leadership and military organizations with awards ranging from medals 

and certificates to plaques and monetary awards. 

Alan Matthews, Martha Evanauskas, Rebecca Robertson and Cody Blankman were recognized as the Cadet of the Quarter for each 9 week 
session of school. Ciara Furlong, Ehson Umrani and Kaitlyn Radats were recognized with the outstanding leader awards for their class, and 
Hannah Lundstrom, Marc Lind, Kathleen Gaines, Justice Payne and Rubie Zormier were recognized with the National JROTC Superior Cadet 

Award. 

The night wrapped up with Jacob Hall receiving the peer MVP award, Marc Lind being installed as the new JROTC Battalion Commander and a 
demonstration by the Color Guard and Drill Team. Overall, the night accurately and adequately reflected a great year of fitness, academics, 

leadership and character development in JROTC. 


